[image: image1.jpg]o)\

O
- /ye'o jalV
O(\ad 'Q//]}-el./s Assoc
W

NEWSI ETTER
MHTA





[image: image3.jpg]






[image: image2.jpg]@2 MHTA Newsletter







• Ted Gewanter would like to speak to the group about safety and etiquette; we ran out of time at this meeting but will schedule for the April meeting.





• Maureen is looking for a trail horse, a gelding, about 15 hands.





�





~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ ~~~~~~~


�





7/10/11 ~ Northfield State Park





7/16/11 ~ Swanzey Old Homestead Days Parade





8/20/11 ~ Springfield, Vermont





9/17/11 ~ Swanzey





MHTA Board


President: Sharon Thomsen: animalover00xx@yahoo.com 


Vice Pres: Evie Winter: � HYPERLINK "mailto:ewinterfineart@aol.com" �ewinterfineart@aol.com� 


Treasurer: Anne McGrath: � HYPERLINK "mailto:annyoakleaf@yahoo.com" �annyoakleaf@yahoo.com� 


Secretary: Laura Susmann: � HYPERLINK "mailto:laura@susmann.com" �laura@susmann.com�


Newsletter/Website: Krys Swan: ksd_zine@yahoo.com














Monadnock Happy Trails Association


Meets: First Monday of each Month at the Swanzey Congregational Church, Swanzey Center, NH�Visit us at � HYPERLINK "http://www.mhta.yolasite.com" ��www.mhta.yolasite.com� and Facebook!











• Denise Hood has been in touch with Jane Young, an animal communicator from Poultney, VT. She is a former Antioch student and familiar with the area. She would be willing to give us a demonstration which can be done with pictures. Denise will try to set this up for our June meeting.
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Calendar ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 








5/21/11 ~ Swanzey railroad bed ride with barbeque at the Sportsmen’s Club


6/10-11-12 ~ Camping at the Wagon Wheel Camp Ground


6/18/11 ~ Ted and Norma's Fun Day


6/26/11 ~ Lake Dennison


��





�


Happy Trails!  �





A recovery plan is a good tool as well. Brett recommended www.equineu.com as a reference site. The Chief reiterated that firemen are not trained to handle horses; many older barns become fully involved quickly due to their construction type and as much as firefighter want to save our horses, he will not send a human being into a burning building to rescue an animal with no chance of success.


Sharon offered to organize a seminar for the fire department members regarding safe horse handling, haltering, leading, etc. 


Thanks to Brett, Chief Skantze and Beth Phippard for this informative talk..


• Maureen stated that checks for the Wayne Snow dinner/dance can be sent to her at 74 Colony Hill,Road, Richmond, NH 03470�239-6289 and she will hold tickets at the door.


• We welcomed new member Candace Wright from Ashburnham, MA to the club. 


• Members are looking for an equine dentist due to the untimely passing of Larry Cobb late last fall. Suggestions include David Pierson, Becky Beaman and Ed Dillon. Ed Dillon has gotten back in touch with us and his information can be found on the Classifieds page.
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March 2011 �Meeting Highlights


• A meeting of the Monadnock Happy Trails Association was held Monday, March 7, 2011 at 6:30 p.m. at the Congregational Church in Swanzey. President Sharon Thomsen called the meeting to order at 6:35 p.m.�Treasurer Secretary Laura Susmann filled in for treasurer Anne McGrath and reviewed the Treasurers report. The bank balance at 2/28/11 was $416.08. �Secretary Laura Susman reviewed the minutes from the previous meeting


�• The guest speaker for the evening was Brett Murray, a fireman/EMT and Keene State student who works with Swanzey Fire Department. Chief Norman Skantze joined us as well. Brett explained the most common causes of fire are: 


1. Cooking�2. Smoking�3. Faulty heating equipment �4. Arson.


Recommendations to reduce the fire risk include guards on lighting fixtures and sprinklers. Brett reminded us that hay can spontaneously combust if it has not been properly dried. He recommended no open flames, smoking or storing gas or paint in the barn. Lightning rods are useful as well. Extinguishers - 5 pound ABC should be posted at every exit; APW extinguishers are useful as well (pressurized water). Chief Skantze recommended we all have disaster plans, know what you need for your family and your animals. As well, an evacuation plan is useful. �
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